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PEN WEST NEWS AND VIEWS ISSUE 265 JULY 2025  

The Newsletter of the Combined Probus Club of 

West Pennant Hills  

Club Website: www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/wphc  

 President’s Message  

 

Firstly my thanks to Vice President Colin Lissner for chairing 
the meeting on 3 June and for all others who picked up the 
slack when I and several other regular committee people 
were away in Queensland. 

Outback Queensland! What a great trip we had - our small 
group of Probus friends plus other friendly travellers.  Picked 
up from our homes, flown to Brisbane, met by our travel 
leaders Roger and Ali and we were off – overnight stops at 
Dalby, Charleville and Longreach.  Obviously some long 

drives but we had a super-comfy coach, lots of leg room, and the scenery was 
spectacular.  Long straight roads disappearing into the distance, mile after mile of 
pastureland looking green and healthy because of recent rains in the area (I know, I 
know, but ‘kilometre’ doesn’t roll off the tongue so easily).  I think we all came away 
appreciating just how wonderful our country is. 

Thanks to Geoff, our event organiser, for organising this trip and remember, too, that 
if you have an idea for an outing or an event you can chat to Geoff about planning. 

I believe we missed a very interesting speaker, Daniel Hart on War and the Art of 
Propaganda.  Thank you Ross for organising these great speakers. 

The recent start-up of a men’s coffee group has been a great success so I am 
wondering if a similar group for the ladies would be welcomed.  What do you think?  
I will talk about this at our meeting in July but, in the meantime, perhaps two or three 
ladies could get together and think about starting something similar. 

          /Continued on page 2 

 

MEMBERS MUST READ  

Members must consider their capabilities before undertaking any activities with the Club. This includes 

housekeeping duties and organised activities such as clubs, groups, trips or walks. It is the individual’s 

responsibility to ensure that they are physically capable of undertaking any particular activity. In particular, 

please advise the Welfare Officer (Marie Macdouall) if your medical condition precludes you from helping in 

the hall set-up and kitchen rosters.  The responsibility for compliance sits with attendees. 
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Sad news that Brian Heuston and Milan Bohman have both passed away.  Milan 
always with a smile on his face, and we loved the honey that Brian and Joan would 
bring to meetings to sell.  

An early reminder now for Jeans for Genes Day.  Each year in August the Children’s 
Medical Research Institute runs Jeans for Genes Day to raise money and awareness 
of genetic conditions in children.  Our club has always recognised this day and will 
do so again at our August meeting.  I will speak about this at our meeting in July. 

Finally, have you paid your Probus fees?  Easy to overlook with our busy lives. 

Janet Hayes 

 

 

Editor’s Notes 

The sad news first.  Sandra McGuiness’s eulogy for Brian Heuston follows on page 3.  

Thank you, Sandra.  A tribute to Milan Bohman will appear in the August Newsletter. 

This is a bumper issue!  The Outback Queensland tour was a great success and can 

now be enjoyed by those of us who did not attend – through our President’s and 

Geoff Child’s wonderful reports. 

The glamorous outfits were on show at Hannah’s Wine Bar and everyone had a great 

time. 

We have another maths challenge from Anne Prescott and Marion Dent gives details 

of the $2.50 Club’s proposed visit to the Chau Chuk Wing Museum.  Once again our 

men will be world problem solving at Will’s Cafe. 

Lawrie Hayes is setting the pace for the fit and not-so-fit on a walk from Carlingford 

to Parramatta – “mostly down hill”!   

Enjoy the reports of the various Activity Leaders and efforts of the members who 

work so hard to oil the wheels of this Club. 

There’s more!  Leo Dent has introduced Good Viewing – read all about it on page 6.  

This is a terrific innovation which deserves our support – so fingers to keyboards with 

recommendations. 

Susie Bannatyne 

0413 897 016 
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Vale Brian Heuston 

 

Brian Heuston, along with his wife Joan, joined WPH Probus shortly after the Club’s 
formation and were active members for many years. 

He was first and foremost a family man devoted to his wife and their four children. 

Brian was very successful in his chosen career of Banking, rising through the ranks 
to become CEO of the Development Bank, an initiative of the Commonwealth Bank 
at that time. 

Sport was one of Brian’s interests, playing rugby league in his youth and taking up 
golf later.  He enjoyed many years of playing at Castle Hill and Muirfield Golf Clubs 
and was a keen competitor and member of the Probus Golf Group as well as the 
Lawn Bowling Group. 

Joan and Brian enjoyed extensive overseas travel and their many years of 
holidaying at Crescent Head on the mid north coast.  They also enjoyed their 
annual October trip to Merimbula for a week of competitive golf.  When one of their 
sons settled in the USA they made bi-annual trips there to holiday with him and the 
grandchildren. 

More recently, due to ill health, Brian and Joan found it difficult to partake in Probus 
activities so resigned from the Club. 

Brian will be sadly missed by family and his many friends. He will be remembered 
for his kindness, good humour and friendliness to all. 

Sandra McGuiness 
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Calendar of Activities for July 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 1 

Probus 

Meeting 

Lunch at 

WPH Sports 

Club 

2 

Bridge 

3 

Mah Jong 

4 

 

7 

 

8 

Walk 

9 

 

10 

 

11 

Book Group 

14 

Mah Jong 

15 

 

16 

Bridge 

17 

Mah Jong 

18 

 

21 

 

22 

 

23 

 

24 

$2.50 Outing 

Chau Chuk 

Wing 

Museum 

25 

Men’s Coffee 

Group, Wills 

Café, ARV 

28 

Mah Jong 

29 30 31  

Note: For more details, see the activity reports below, appendix A for contact 

details/locations/times about specific activities and appendix B for payment details.  

 

Maths Puzzle 

+ + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

- In a stationery store, pencils have one price, and pens have another price. x 

- Two pencils and three pens cost 78c.       x 

- Three pencils and two pens cost 72c.       x 

- How much does one pencil cost?       x 

- Use as many strategies as you can to solve this question.   x 

÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷ ÷  
Anne Prescott        Answer on page 19. 
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Forthcoming New Activities 

$2.50 Outing to the Chau Chak Wing Museum Thursday 24th July 

  

 

Join us for a visit to the Chau Chuk 
Wing Museum, situated in the 
grounds of Sydney University, an 
easy commute by bus from Central 
Station. 

The museum boasts the largest 
collection of antiquities in the 
Southern Hemisphere along with an 
eclectic collection of exhibits spread 
over four floors. 

 

Meet at:  Railway Square bus stop Stand M across from Central Station. 

Time:   10.30am to arrive at the museum by 11am. 

Getting there: By bus from Railway Square to the Victoria Park entrance to  
Sydney University (4 stops) and walk for about 5 minutes to the 
Museum entrance.  

We’ll arrive around 11am and wander around the Museum till lunch at 1pm. 

Coffee/Lunch: Get a coffee on arrival at Sounds Cafe in the Museum or before  
you meet us at Railway Square. Lunch at Sounds Cafe in the 
Museum or find your own nearby.  BYO lunch in the grounds of 
the University (weather permitting) is always an option if you 
prefer. 

See the Cafe and Bar menu here: 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f76
61/t/5fc6ec7fa038a451bcdf1e6b/1606872194934/Sounds+Cafe+
menu.pdf  
 
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f76
61/t/5fc6ec9a0623334b0c51eb38/1606872221533/Sounds+Bar+
Menu.pdf 
 

Returning:  Catch any bus heading east to the city and Central Station. 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f7661/t/5fc6ec7fa038a451bcdf1e6b/1606872194934/Sounds+Cafe+menu.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f7661/t/5fc6ec7fa038a451bcdf1e6b/1606872194934/Sounds+Cafe+menu.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f7661/t/5fc6ec7fa038a451bcdf1e6b/1606872194934/Sounds+Cafe+menu.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f7661/t/5fc6ec9a0623334b0c51eb38/1606872221533/Sounds+Bar+Menu.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f7661/t/5fc6ec9a0623334b0c51eb38/1606872221533/Sounds+Bar+Menu.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fb6eb0aefa11055127f7661/t/5fc6ec9a0623334b0c51eb38/1606872221533/Sounds+Bar+Menu.pdf


              

 

   

Newsletter 7/25  Page 6 of 25 

If you wish to go please put your name and contact details on the sheet at the July 
meeting. 

Enquiries:  Marion Dent 0416 280361 or dentmar99@gmail.com 

 

Probus Meeting Guest Speakers 

July:  Alan Lawrenson - Australia’s Looming Energy Crisis 

August: Noel Phelan - The Navy at Gallipoli 

September Judith Dunn – History of Parramatta 

(see https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/wphc for more details)  

Ross Prestipino 

 

***NEW ITEM*** 
Good Viewing 

Remember when we used to buy the newspaper just to get the weekly TV 
programme? Streaming services have made that obsolete. There are now so many 
movies, TV series and documentaries available that it is frustrating to find one that 
you want to invest your time to watch. Like many people, we write down 
recommendations from our circle of family and friends. My idea is to enlarge the circle 
to include all our Probus friends and publish them each month in the Newsletter. If 
you are interested in participating then just send me an email with the title and 
streaming service. There is no need to write a precis because I can find that in IMDb 
or Wikipedia. I have offered our recommendations in the table below to kick things 
off. My fellow Probians, the success of this idea depends on you sending your 
recommendations. My email address is leothedent@gmail.com 

Thanks, Leo Dent 

From
Whom 

Service Genre Ep Title  Description 

LD 7+ Movie 4 The Thief, His Wife 
and the Canoe 

TV series that 
dramatises the John 
Darwin disappearance 
case  where he faked his 
own death. 

  

mailto:leothedent@gmail.com
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LD SBS 

On  

Demand 

Doco 4 Sydney’s Super 
Tunnel 

The story of the Sydney 
Metro's construction and 
the complex challenges 
faced by the people 
involved as they deliver 
the massive project for 
the NSW Government. 

LD Netflix Movie 1 The Bank of Dave Biographical comedy 
based on the real-life 
experiences of Dave 
Fishwick who struggles 
to set up a community 
bank to help the town's 
local businesses to 
thrive. 

LD Netflix Movie 1 The Duke British comedy drama 
film based on the true 
story of the 1961 theft of 
the Portrait of the Duke 
of Wellington.  

LD Netflix Doco 10 The Last Dance American sport television 
miniseries about the 
Chicago Bulls 

LD Netflix Doco 70 Formula 1 : Drive 
to Survive 

Behind-the-scenes look 
at the drivers and races 
of the Formula One 
World Championship. 
The series has received 
one season per year 
since 2019  

LD Netflix Series 27 Anne with an ‘E’ Canadian period drama 
television series loosely 
adapted from the 1908 
classic Anne of Green 
Gables 
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LD Netflix Doco 17 Sunderland Till I 
Die 

A sport series 
documenting the 
Sunderland football club 

Legend 

From Whom = Initials of the person recommending the show 

Service = Streaming or On Demand Service 

Ep = Number of Episodes 

 

 

Men’s Coffee Group 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEN’S COFFEE, CAKE 

AND GENERAL 

WORLD PROBLEM 

SOLVING SESSION 

 

WHEN: Friday 25 July at 10am 

WHERE: Will’s Café at the ARV 

Don’t forget about your chance to solve any number of the local and international 

problems by joining us for a cup of coffee and maybe a tasty cake or two. 

Please email me lawriehayes@bigpond.com so that I can confirm reservation 

numbers. 

Lawrie Hayes 

 

 

  

mailto:lawriehayes@bigpond.com
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Outings and Trips Away 

The Outback Queensland report is attached for your perusal on page 13. 

Future trips away and day trips include. 

21 August 2025 - Murder most Foul 

A 2 hour Discovery Walk exploring the dark history of Surrey Hills. Would you please 
register your interest on the tour list at the July meeting.  The cost is $35pp. 

24 October 2025 - Zig Zag Railway 

I will undertake a trip to the Zig Zag railway and determine the most appropriate  

timings and review the lunch facilities.  I will report back for next meeting.  A sheet 

for expressions of interest will be on the table. 

Parramatta Visit 

A visit to the Parramatta Town Hall and the Parramatta Phive building has been 
postponed until a later date.  

26 January 2026 – Tasmania 

I have reserved 8 double rooms and 5 single rooms for a trip to Tasmania. Brochures 
will be available again at the July meeting. Final numbers will be required at the 
August meeting.  If numbers are less than those reserved they can be filled by the 
general public.  

24 May 2026 – Murray River Cruise 

I met with Lisa from Proud Mary.  Proud Mary is a cruising river boat that cruises the 
Murray River. 

Brochures will be available for your perusal and please indicate your expressions of 
interest on the listing at the July meeting.  Numbers are required by the October 
meeting.  

Geoff Childs 

 

 

July Walk 

Carlingford Station to Parramatta via the light rail walkway 

Date:   Tuesday 8 July 2025. 

Distance: About 5km from Telopea Station or 6.2km from Carlingford 
Station. 
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Walking Time: Approximately 1.5 to 2 hours. 

Grading:  Moderate to easy.  Mostly downhill with no stairs. 

Time: I will be leaving Carlingford Station at 10:30. If you want to shorten 
the walk a little bit join us at Telopea station at about 10:45. 

Travel Options: Walk down the hill to Parramatta and light rail back up the hill to 
your cars. 

Lunch: Albion Hotel at 135 George Street, Parramatta. 

 

 

 

https://www.albionhotel.com.au/food-menu 

Please note 

Members must consider their capabilities before undertaking any activities with the 

Club.  This includes housekeeping duties and organised activities such as clubs, 

groups, trips or walks.  It is the individual’s responsibility to ensure that they are 

physically capable of undertaking any particular activity.  DON’T FORGET TO BRING 

SOME WATER WITH YOU ON THE WALKS. 

The Walk (for map, please see Appendix C) 

 

 

Alfie Pedestrian Bridge across the 

Parramatta River 

 

We can start the walk from one or the other of two locations. 

It is approximately 6.2km from Carlingford Station or 5km from Telopea Station, it is 

your choice.  The parking is sufficient in nearby streets at each.  Our coffee stop will 

be at the Courtyard Dining and Espresso at Telopea. 

The walk follows the light rail all the way until just before the Camellia Light Rail 

Bridge where you will take the right-hand walkway into the Western Sydney  

  

https://www.albionhotel.com.au/food-menu
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University grounds. Then on to the Parramatta Valley Cycleway towards Parramatta.  

Stay on this walkway until you come to the Alfie pedestrian and cycle bridge across 

the Parramatta river.  Once over the river turn right into George Street and on to the 

Albion Hotel for lunch. 

Lawrie Hayes 

 

 

General Club Notices  

Probus Meeting Roster 

Month Hall Kitchen 

July Mike Macdouall Marjorie Seaton 

 Will Seaton Vivi-Anne Logan 

 Russ Riddell  

August Terry Stinson Carol Dunning 

 Andrew Clarke Glenys Clarke 

 James Wu  

September Lawrie Hayes Gael Ward 

 Leo Dent Marie Macdouall 

 Neville Ward  

If you are unable to attend on allocated day please arrange for a replacement. 

We have a declining number of members who, for various reasons, find they 

are unable to assist with the putting out of chairs and helping out in the kitchen. 

All members, unless you are unfit to help, it would be appreciated if you could  
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assist with these duties. The more people who help out means the less times 

your name comes up. It would be greatly appreciated if you could assist and I 

will be available to catch up and discuss at the next meeting. 

Regards, Mike Macdouall 

 

 

Welfare Report 

A foundation member, Milan Bohman, has sadly passed away. Milan and his wife 
Mary were members for many years and resigned when they moved into residential 
care. I have forwarded a card to Mary passing on our condolences. 

I hope you’re all well and rugged up against this cold winter weather. I believe there 
is a particular strain of Covid going around at the moment, so please all take care. 
Please let me know if you hear of anyone unwell or in hospital. 

Cheers and travel safely. 

Marie Macdouall 

0434819862 

 

 

Reports of Ongoing Activities 

Knitting Group News 

Morning all.  Sincere thanks to Dale Taylor for obtaining a new group requiring our 

assistance with rugs, bears and beanies.  The name of this group is Love in a 

Suitcase – to help children requiring foster homes, many coming from domestic 

violence or similar situations. 

We are having a Coffee Morning  on 16 July at 10.30 at Sunnyside Café, Coonara 

Road, West Pennant Hills.  Do come and join our happy group should you be 

interested and available on that date and would like to have some company.  Please 

ring Mavis 0427 668 964 to confirm as a table will need to be booked. 

Take care, God Bless. 

Mavis Todd and Maris Wild 
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Mah Jong Monday 

We only had one session this month due to the public holiday. 

We had 9 players = 3 tables of 3. Outstanding winner was Barbara Shannon with a 
score of 25,500 followed by Lyn Horne and Maris Wild. 

New players welcome. We play at the Dural Club on the second and fourth Monday 
afternoon of the month. 

Meg Mills 

0414 639 654 

 

 

Mah Jong Thursday 

Pam Riddell played very well and won the first Thursday.  On the second Thursday 

numbers were down due to the attendance of some players attending Milan 

Bohman's funeral. (Milan was also a Mah Jong player in the original Monday group).  

Many of us remember playing with him at a special night many years ago at the Dural 

Country Club when both groups got together for a round robin game. 

This event was the only time both groups have played together. 

Judith & Mike Reidy 

 

 

Outings and Trips Away 

Hawkesbury Races 

Those attending the Hawkesbury Races on the 27 May were treated to a very 
pleasant day. Although NOT financially rewarding we enjoyed lunch and a day’s 
racing. 

Bob Crabb has agreed to arrange next year’s Day at the Races. 

 

Outback Queensland Tour 

Celebrating the Success of the Outback Queensland Tour – June 2025 
A Journey Through the Heart of Australia’s Iconic Landscape 

The Outback Queensland Tour has come to a triumphant close, leaving participants 

with unforgettable memories, newfound friendships, and a deeper appreciation for  
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the rugged beauty of Australia’s interior. From rolling plains to starry evenings, this 

tour proved to be an extraordinary adventure that showcased the best of Outback 

Queensland. 

The tour took travellers on a remarkable route through the heart of Queensland's 

Outback, offering an immersive experience of the region's natural splendour, rich 

history, and vibrant local culture. Stops included iconic landmarks such as 

Toowoomba, Roma, Dalby, Charters Towers, Augathella, Tambo, Blackall, 

Barcaldine, Ilfracombe and Longreach. 

Each destination unfolded unique stories, we noted how clean and tidy these small 

country towns were kept. 

Highlights of the Tour 

• After overnighting at Dalby we visited Morven Museum, a perfectly restored 

older town, enjoyed a beautiful morning tea of scones, jam and a hot cuppa 

and a self-guided tour around the village. 

The exhibit was staffed by volunteers and all proceeds of visits are reinvested 

in the village. 

• Hotel Corones, located in Charleville, is a heritage listed hotel. 

It was built between 1924-1929 under the stewardship of Harry Corones.  Harry 

was born in Greece and arrived in Australia in the early 1900s. 

Harry, a man on a mission, became a self-made man of considerable influence, 

predominately in the northern region of Queensland. 

  

 

 

The hotel plus a photo of 
Terry and Geoff wearing 
the headwear of the time 

 

• While at Charleville we visited a Bilby exhibition and were provided with the 

plight of the Bilby and the efforts being undertaken to ensure its survival. 

• We also visited The Cosmos Observatory, where we were treated to a 2-hour 

viewing of stars and planets.  The night was crystal clear, and the viewing was 

excellent. 
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• We visited several small towns between Charleville and Longreach which 

included Augathella, Tambo, and Blackall. 

Blackall is the home to one of Australia’s Black Stumps and Jackie Howe, the 

fastest shearer ever with a conventional set of shears. 

 

  

 

 

Water tower at 

Augathalla and 

Tambo Post Office 

 

  

 

 

Tambo Rural 
Firebrigade 
truck and the 3 
Amigos 

• Upon arrival at Longreach we enjoyed many treats.  These included a Cobb 

& Co stagecoach ride reaching a full gallop for a short time. 

 

 

 

 

 

Some Probus ladies enjoying the Cobb & Co 

stagecoach ride. 
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Some of us enjoyed a “Smiley” movie with Chips 

Rafferty and then we attended the “Old Time Tent 

Show”, a slap stick comedy that included many 

animals. 

 

In the evening, we were treated to a cruise on the Thompson River which was 

10m deep. It has been dry during droughts, therefore it was great to enjoy such 

a cruise. 

After the cruise we enjoyed listening to some Outback Queensland poetry, 
stew and damper plus billy tea. 

• We backtracked a little to Barcaldine.  For those members with a good 

understanding of Australian history, this town was the centre of the shearers’ 

strike in 1891. In the town centre there is a “Tree of Knowledge” which was 

standing during the strike.  Unfortunately, the tree was poisoned in 2006 and 

consequently died. The skeletal remains of the tree have become a shrine in 

the middle of town. 

 

 

 

 

Fortunately, a cutting from the tree was taken and 

the “young un” now resides in the local Barcaldine 

Workers Heritage Centre. 

 
Returning to Longreach we had a drink stop in the Ilfracombe pub. 
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Locals enjoying a well-earned drink. 

 

• A full day in Longreach followed.  We visited The Stockman’s Hall of Fame and 
were treated to a droving show that demonstrated the skill of drovers. 
Once again, we were treated to some exceptional Outback poetry. 
Then to the Qantas Museum where we were taken on a tour of several planes. 
We then enjoyed our farewell dinner at the Birdcage Hotel. 

• The last day included a mystery tour of Camden Park, an 18K acre farm.  We 
enjoyed lunch and were then transported to the Longreach Airport and flights 
back to Sydney. 

I would like to thank the Probus members who joined the tour and who made the 

trip so much fun. Other people who joined the tour assimilated well and they 

enjoyed the tour as much as us. 

I look forward to the next trip. 

Geoff Childs 

 

 

Second Friday Book Club 

A slower pace this month with Tell Me Everything by Elizabeth Strout.  

It’s autumn in Maine, and the town lawyer Bob Burgess has become enmeshed in an 

unfolding murder investigation, defending a lonely, isolated man accused of killing 

his mother. He has also fallen into a deep and abiding friendship with the acclaimed 

writer, Lucy Barton, who lives nearby in a house next to the sea. Together, Lucy and 

Bob talk about their lives, their hopes and regrets, and what might have been. Lucy,  

  



              

 

   

Newsletter 7/25  Page 18 of 25 

meanwhile, befriends one of Crosby’s longest inhabitants, Olive Kitteridge, now living 

in a retirement community on the edge of town. They spend afternoons together in 

Olive’s apartment, telling each other stories about people they have known. 

Some of the group relished the detailed examination of relationships and enjoyed the 

characters, especially Bob. Others found the intricacy and number of relationships 

(there are many ex-wives and ex-husbands) a little too complex.  This novel builds 

characters from previous Elizabeth Strout novels, so sometimes the back stories 

were a little hard to comprehend. 

The book illuminates the ways in which our relationships keep us afloat. As Lucy 

says, "Love comes in so many different forms, but it is always love." 

Fran Kirby 

 

 

June Walk 

It was a beautiful winter’s day when 11 walkers met on the forecourt of Wharf No 5 
Circular Quay.  I was there early to check out the step situation leading the route 
across the Harbour Bridge.  65 steps to Cumberland Street and then the lift to the 
Bridge walkway. 

The sun at that that time was beautifully warm and I 
suspect that I dozed off for a short time outside the 
station until the group started to arrive via ferry, bus 
and train.  The names were checked and we set off 
for our first stop at the La Renaissance Café in 
Argyle Street.  Coffee and pastries were enjoyed 
and then we set off to the Bridge walkway. 

We live in a blessed city with the wonder of the 
Harbour below us.  Once across the Bridge and 
down to the waterfront below Luna Park we stopped 
for a photo opportunity.  We then continued around 
Lavender Bay past the comic book statues nestled 
into the gardens beside the track.  More steps at the 
curve of the bay to take us up to Bay Street and 
eventually to the McMahons Point wharf for the ferry 

back to Circular Quay and a well-deserved drink and lunch at the Orient Hotel. 
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Thank you to the Club members who joined the walk (including prospective new 
member, Christine Taylor).  Please check out some pictures on the Club website - 
link below. 

https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/wphc/Rocks_to_McMahons_Point 

Keep walking - see you next time. 

Lawrie Hayes 

 

 

Answer to Maths Puzzle 

The answer is that 1 pencil costs 12 cents. 

 

  

https://www.probussouthpacific.org/microsites/wphc/Rocks_to_McMahons_Pt
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Appendix A - Contacts and Activity Locations/Times 

Management Committee  

 

President  Janet Hayes  

Vice President  Colin Lissner  

Secretary  Anne Prescott   

Treasurer  Jim Bannatyne   

 

General Committee  

 

Auditor  Will Seaton   

Guest Speakers  Ross Prestipino   

Membership  Fran Kirby   

Newsletter Editor  Susie Bannatyne   

Public Officer  Ron Ellis   

Special Events  Patricia Ellison  

Trips and Outings 

Coordinator  

Geoff Childs  

Website Leo Dent  

Welfare  Marie Macdouall   
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Activity Leaders  

2nd Friday Book Group Fran Kirby   

$2.50 Club  Marion Dent   

Bridge Group Andrew Clarke   

Foyer Books  Wal Dover  

Foyer Spectacles  Ian Western   

Garden Group  Ros Ward   

Hall and Kitchen Roster Mike Macdouall  

Kitchen, Morning Tea Suzanne Lord 

Patricia Smith 

 

Knitting Group  Mavis Todd  

Mah Jong - Monday  Meg Mills   

Mah Jong - Thursday  Judith & Mike 

Reidy  

 

Men’s Coffee Group Lawrie Hayes  

Stamps  Lyn Hope   

Walking Group Lawrie Hayes  
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Location/Start Time of Activities  

Activity  Location  Time 

Probus Meeting  WPH Community 

Centre  

9.45 first Tuesday  

2nd Friday Book Group  Members’ homes  10.00am second Friday  

$2.50 Club  Varies  Varies but generally on fourth 

Thursday  

Book Exchange WPH Community 

Centre 

09.30 before Probus Meeting 

Bridge Group Dural Country Club  13.30pm first and third 

Wednesday  

Garden Group Varies  Varies but generally on the 

second Thursday 

Knitting Group Sunnyside Cafe, WPH  Varies according to need  

Mah Jong -Monday  Dural Country Club 13.15pm second and fourth 

Monday  

Mah Jong- Thursday  Reidy home 10.15am first and third 

Thursdays  

Men’s Coffee Group Usually Will’s Cafe, 

ARV 

10am Fourth Friday 

Spectacles Exchange  WPH Community 

Centre 

09.30am before Meeting 
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Stamp Donation WPH Community 

Centre 

Please hand to Lyn Hope at 

the Meeting 

Walk Varies Second Tuesday most 

months 
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Appendix B – Payment Details – Jim Bannatyne 

Members and those on the waiting list have three payment methods for membership 
($55 per annum) and activities: 

1) Electronic Funds Transfer to 

 The Combined Probus Club of WPH - BSB 112-87 

Account Number  478 850 160 

Please remember to put your name and description (eg Membership} on the  

EFT; 

2) paying at the meeting by cash or cheque. Please fill in the Registration and  

Receipts Form before coming to the meeting. (Print from the last page of this  

appendix); 

3) mailing a cheque and Registration and Receipts Form (below) to 

The Treasurer, 14 Veronica Place, Cherrybrook, NSW 2126. 

Jim Bannatyne 

0429 408953  jim.bannatyne@hotmail.com 

Registration Receipt 

Function  

 

Function  

Date of Function  

 

Date of Function  

Name(s)  

 

Name(s)  

Cost per Head $ 

 

  

Number Attending  

 

Received $ 

Method of 

Payment 

Cash / Change 

 

(Circle one) 

Received by  

This Payment $ 

 

Date of Receipt  

  

mailto:jim.bannatyne@hotmail.com
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Appendix C - July Walk 

 


